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Friday Memo 
August 11, 2017 
 
Upcoming Events – Matthew Duffy 
August 14:  Technology Committee, IT Center, 4:00 PM 
August 15:  Facilities Subcommittee, FOC, 4:00 PM 
August 16:  CBOC, FOC, 6:00 PM 
August 17:  All District Welcome, Richmond Auditorium, 8:00 AM 
August 17:  Governance Subcommittee, Alvarado, 6:00 PM 
August 21:  First Day of School 
August 23:  Sprint Kick-Off Event, DeJean Gym, 5:30 PM 
August 23:  Board of Education, DeJean, 6:30 PM 
September 4:  Labor Day Holiday, Schools and Offices Closed 
 
Sprint Grant Kick-Off Event – Mary Phillips 
WCCUSD employees, parents, students, CETF and Sprint will present to the Board at 5:30, 
before Closed Session on August 23, 2017.  After a short 15-minute presentation, the Board will 
be asked to visit the DeJean Gymnasium where students will be provided with Sprint hotspots.  
Three-hundred parents were invited to this event.  I look forward to sharing this presentation and 
kick-off event with you.   
 
Gmail Information – Mary Phillips 
WCCUSD converted from Outlook to Gmail on July 26th.  This move was researched for a year 
before action was taken.  Staff was surveyed (over 2/3 of staff surveyed wanted to move to 
Gmail), consultants were contacted and there were many meetings in between.  Server security 
was discussed and researched at length.  Attacks on Microsoft servers are notorious, as are 
attacks on cloud-based servers.  Because we own a domain on Google’s Gmail server, we are a 
bit more protected.  Please see the following URL for more information:  
https://support.google.com/a/answer/60762?hl=en.  WCCUSD also has administrative control 
over our own internal Gmail, allowing us to tighten security for our District’s particular needs. 
The District has installed both a Cisco firewall and a content filter, which are CIPA (Children’s 
Internet Protection Act) compliant. 
 
Our greatest concern is not regarding the security of Google’s servers.  It is regarding the 
vulnerability created by our end-users when they do not follow simple security measures.  We 
find that our users are still clicking on links that are obvious viruses or phishing schemes and that 
their passwords are not strong enough and therefore easily hacked.  Strong passwords are the 
first line of defense when protecting email accounts.  We recommend that a password should 
include: 
 

• A mixture of numbers, symbols and letters. 
• Both lowercase and uppercase letters randomly. 
• Frequent password changes, at least once per month. 
• Not using personal information as your password. 

 
The topic of security is visited frequently and staff are informed on a regular basis. 

https://support.google.com/a/answer/60762?hl=en
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Warm Classroom Conditions – Lisa LeBlanc 
With the new school year fast approaching, the District will continue to monitor and provide 
some relief to those sites that experience warm classrooms.  The District has several schools that 
do not have air conditioning and the two-story buildings are most affected by warm 
temperatures.  Our Maintenance team will continue to monitor building and classroom 
temperatures, particularly in those two-story classroom buildings.  Due to the significant cost to 
add air conditioning to an existing school, the team has implemented alternatives to provide 
relief.  The District installed reflective film on exterior windows at Cesar Chavez, Dover, Ford, 
King, Harding and Lincoln Elementary School and installed wall fans at various sites.  In 
addition, the District will continue to ventilate classrooms at night and turn off heaters in the 
morning.  The Maintenance team will continue to monitor classroom conditions and work with 
individual sites if there are issues as the school year begins. 
 
WCCUSD Solar Project Update – Lisa LeBlanc 
Phase II of the WCCSUD solar project took place over the summer.  The District worked to 
complete DeJean Middle, Ellerhorst Elementary, Kensington Elementary, Peres Elementary, 
Pinole Middle, Lincoln Elementary and Murphy Elementary.  Within the next 4-5 weeks, the 
District will work to complete Bayview Elementary, El Cerrito High School, Kennedy High 
School phase 1, Ellerhorst Elementary and Tara Hills Elementary.  District staff is aware of the 
impacts at sites during construction and are working closely with the principals to make site 
accommodations possible as we enter the new year.  We will update the Board as we move 
toward the completion of all of our district sites. 
 
 
District Receives Credit Rating Upgrades – Chris Mount-Benites 
The West Contra Costa USD received ratings from Standard & Poor’s in addition to a continued 
high rating from Moody’s, all in connection with the District’s 2017 general obligation refunding 
bonds.  Specifically, the bonds were assigned ratings of “AA-” by Standard & Poor’s Ratings 
Services and “Aa3” by Moody’s Investors Service.  For both services, their rating outlook is 
“stable.”   
 
The Bond Finance Team, financial advisor, underwriters and attorneys are excited to offer 
congratulations to the District for such outstanding ratings and to District staff for their excellent 
presentations to the rating agencies.  Having both ratings in the AA/Aa range strengthens the 
WCCUSD’s credit profile, will increase investor interest and will help achieve a good interest 
rate outcome for the District’s 2017 bonds.  The ratings reports are enclosed for your review and 
information. 
 
Public Records Log – Marcus Walton 
Included in this week’s memo is the log of public records requests received by the district.  If 
you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 












































